
ATTACHMENT A 

 

A RESOLUTION OF APPRECIATION TO UNIVERSITY FORD FOR THEIR 

DONATION 

 

WHEREAS, Ms. Sherri Ontjes has graciously offered to donate $3400 to the Carrboro 

Police Department to go toward the purchase of a radar sign; and 

 
WHEREAS, this donation will allow the police department’s staff  to increase efforts of traffic 

enforcement and education. 

 

WHEREAS, donation of these funds will help the Carrboro Police Department continue the 

goal of education and positive interactions with the public; 

 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Carrboro Board of Aldermen that: 

 

1. On behalf of the Town of Carrboro and its residents, the Board of Aldermen 

hereby expresses its sincere thanks and gratitude to Ms. Sherri Ontjes for her 

generous donation. 

2. The resolution shall be entered into the official minutes of the Board of Aldermen 

and a copy thereof shall be delivered to Sherri Ontjes. 

3. The Police Department shall use these funds for the purpose as specified by Ms. 

Ontjes. 

4. This resolution shall become effective upon adoption. 

This is the 27th  day of June in the year 2017. 


